GRANGE PARK PARISH COUNCIL

Community Centre, School Lane Grange Park, Northampton NN4 5FZ

Parish Council: 01604 702938

MINUTES OF THE EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 29th JULY 2013 AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, GRANGE PARK

Present: Cllrs C Fry (Chairman), S Dawson, S Allen, A Walker, N Stansfield, M Aluko, J Davies

Attending: Mrs S Smith (Administrator)

Due to holiday commitments Cllr M Smith, Chairman and Tracy Sampson, Parish Clerk were unable to attend this meeting and therefore, Cllr C Fry chaired the meeting and Mrs S Smith, Administrator took the minutes.

13/112 Apologies for Absence – Declarations of Interest

Apologies were received and accepted from Parish Councillors M Smith, S Ash and J Walker.

Cllr J Davies expressed a personal interest in any issues relating to Grange Park Rangers.

13/113 Wooldale Football Club

- 113.1 Cllrs M Smith and S Dawson met with Wooldale Football Club on 17th July 2013 to discuss their football arrangements for the 2013/14 season. The following points were discussed:
 - Wooldale Football Club have submitted all their fixtures to the FA to play at Foxfield Country Park for the coming season.
 - Wooldale Football Club felt that they had not been given enough notice by GPPC to find alternative pitches for the 2013/14 season.
 - Wooldale Football Club have four teams and they will not require Foxfield Country Park for training sessions.
- 113.2 It was agreed unanimously by members attending that Wooldale Football Club can continue to play matches at Foxfield Country Park for the forthcoming season.
- 113.3 It was agreed that a letter would be written to both Wooldale Football Club and Grange Park Rangers FC inviting them to a meeting on Tuesday 3rd September 2013 at 8.00pm in the Small Hall of the Community Centre to discuss a way forward for the 2013/14 season and give both teams an opportunity to address any issues.

 Action: Cllr Fry / Administrator

13/114 Date of the Next Meeting

114.1 The next meeting of the Full Council Meeting will be held on Thursday 5th September 2013 at 7.30pm and will be held at the Community Centre.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.05pm.